

UBB Javelin Park Community Liaison Group.

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday March 13th 2018

Present

Herve Orjubin	UBB
Ian Barber	UBB
Caroline MacDonald	UBB
Robert Kellie	Standish Parish Council
Sue Hartley	Standish Parish Council
Chris Harmer	Consultant
Rachel Ferris	Gloucestershire County Council
Dave Jackson	Stroud District Council
John Dickinson	Moreton Valence Parish Council
Kevin Phillips	Gloucestershire County Council
Anna Turner	Environment Agency
Laura Draper	Environment Agency

In attendance

Kevin Lee, Clerk

9/18 Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from; David Mossman, John Perkin, Graham Brearley, Humphrey Cook, Gill Oxley, Maddy King, Andrew Bendall, Graham Smith, Rob Gaffney and Pat Gilmore.

In the absence of David Mossman, Kevin Lee chaired the meeting.

10/18 Minutes of Previous Meeting

The Minutes of the Meeting held on January 16th 2018 were approved as a correct record subject to the following amendments;

Final para of 3/18 should be amended to read

'It was agreed that a further meeting between WPD and the Cable Sub-Group would be held on February 21st. John Callinan agreed to check whether a room and representatives at Stonehouse Town Council would be available for the meeting.'

At 5/18, to read

'David reported that outline proposals would be presented to the meeting of the CLG at the meeting on May 15th 2018, which will be followed by a meeting of the Community Fund Group.'

Robert Kellie and Sue Hartley expressed their disappointment that the meeting of the Cable Laying Sub Group had not been held and noted that the works did not just affect Stonehouse but had a great impact on Standish and Haresfield Parishes.

11/18 Construction Plan 2 and 6 month forward plan

Ian Barber presented the update report and highlighted progress with a number of photographs. The presentation noted the current earthworks to construct a 1500m³ water tanks that were required to feed the sprinkler system in case of emergencies.

Lesley Williams asked how the 'bottom ash' would be treated. Anna Turner advised that the Environment Agency would be treating it as waste and regular testing/sampling would determine how it could be used.

In response to a question about the cladding to the building, Sarah Pearse reported that the materials had been checked with the manufacturer, and were not the same materials as used at Glenfell Tower.

Sue Hartley asked a question about the extent of light pollution on the site. Ian Barber agreed to take this back to the team working on the site and remind them to reduce lighting wherever possible, bearing in the mind the necessity of safe working at all times. Lesley Williams reminded the meeting that keeping light levels as low as possible in the interests of the bat population was one of the conditions attached to the planning application.

12/18 Community Engagement

Ian Barber asked Members to consider if there were any gaps in UBBs engagement with local communities and invited members to advise UBB of any groups that would benefit from a presentation on the Energy from Waste facility

13/18 Traffic Movements

Ian Barber advised that some unusual | heavy loads may be moving onto the site in forthcoming weeks, and these would need to be routed visa the southern emergency access off the B4008. Following meetings with the Planning and Highways Authorities, a protocol has been agreed to allow these movements to be carried out safely. It had been agreed that the two nearest parishes should be given at least 48 hours' notice of such movements.

14/18 Community Feedback

A report from Humphrey Cook informed the group that; the tree planting was well advanced and would be completed by the end of May; a meeting had been arranged with the Village School to agree the location of the monitoring equipment. There was ongoing concern about the state of the reinstatement trenches.

Robert Kellie agreed that the trench reinstatement was unsatisfactory and asked if the 'red' tarmac would be replaced having been removed during the excavation works. Robert asked why there was long traffic disruption with no apparent work taking place.

Chris Harmer reported that discussions by e mail and telephone with St. Modwen on the siting of one of the air quality monitors. However there had been some difficulty in making subsequent contact.

A meeting was being arranged with the Head Teacher and Governors of Haresfield School to agree location of monitoring equipment.

Lesley Williams raised concerns about the disruption to Stonehouse High Street during the cable laying she added that the need for additional work to pull the cable through had not been made clear. She also asked for more detail of the ground contamination discovered during the trenching works.

It was agreed to raise these concerns with Western Power and to circulate the responses.

15/18 Date of Next Meeting

May 15th 2018

Meeting Ended at 20.20